
No Membership Meeting & Program in December!                       
But you can join in this annual event: 

Ellensburg Christmas Bird Count (CBC) ~ Saturday, December 14th     

The 114th Christmas Bird Count season is almost here!  Since the Christmas 

Bird Count began over a century ago, it has relied on the dedication and com-

mitment of volunteer citizen scientists.  In other words, it all starts with you!  

Here’s how it works: no matter the 

weather, teams of people each cover 

a slice of a 15-mile diameter circle 

centered in west Ellensburg.  Every 

year in December they count every 

species and group of birds they see.  

Some areas require a fair amount of 

walking, but much counting will be 

done from the car as the roads are 

slowly traveled.  Birds seen at feeders 

within the count circle 

are of equal impor-

tance, so for those who prefer the “Armchair CBC”, your 

sightings for the day are also needed (for any amount of 

time). 

At the end of the day, all gather to enjoy a potluck at the 

home of Steve and Linda Hall and to tally the day’s re-

sults.  The potluck begins at 5:00!!  After the “Count 

Day”, Phil Mattocks compiles the statistics for National 

Audubon, which he has done for many, many years.  Peo-

ple who have covered a specific area in the past are veri-

fying that they will be doing so again this year.   

The first allowable date for this year’s CBC is December 14th, and that date will be Ellensburg’s 35th 

Count.  All around the western hemisphere, teams of like-minded people will be counting on a chosen 

date within the 3-week “window”, December 14th, 2013 to January 6th, 2014. In the January Hooter , 

there will be a summary of the history, as well as the current results of Kittitas Audubon’s Count.   

If you have never before participated and would like toé or if you have participated and cannot do it 
this year, please call Gloria Baldi @ 933-1558 or Phil Mattocks @ 962-2191. 

2013 Cle Elum Christmas Bird Count ~ Monday, December 16th:  Michael Hobbs facilitates this 

count; call 425-301-1032 or email BirdMarymoor@frontier.com   

The Hooter 
    Kittitas Audubon December 2013 
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Interested in helping out with other Eastern Washington CBCs???  There are 

other chapters that are always in need of more volunteers. See page 3 for a schedule! 

mailto:BirdMarymoor@frontier.com
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This month the Hooter fea-

tures a report on KAS’s posi-

tion on the “Naneum Ridge to 

Columbia River Recreation Plan” which is being prepared 

by a joint effort of the Washington Departments of Natural 

Resources and Fish & Wildlife. The KAS board spent a 

great deal of time deliberating our position and in the end 

we went with Audubon’s mission: “To conserve and re-

store natural ecosystems, focusing on birds, other wildlife, 

and their habitats for the benefit of humanity and the 

earth's biological diversity.” As you read the article, I hope 

you will see how protecting this marvelous ecosystem con-

forms to these goals. The problem is with the word 

“recreation” in the title of the plan. Different people pur-

sue recreation in different ways. While a 4X4 Jeep club will 

stay on the roads and pass through the area, there are 

others who would use the road for a point of entrance, 

then make new roads or worse. This subtracts a bit of 

acreage from the ecosystem and when added to all the 

other recreation uses (the cumulative impact discussed in 

the article) the value to wildlife slowly dries up. Therefore, 

the board feels that less use is the best use for the area, 

best for the natural residents. 

The state officials who are deliberating 

this plan have a tough job. Several 

interests have irons in the fire. But 

in the end, we hope they re-

member Hal Lindstrom’s state-

ment at one of the hearings: 

“Who is speaking for the wild-

life?”  

 Jim Briggs, KAS President  

PRESIDENTõS 
MESSAGE 

Send in your stories & photos! 

The Hooter is the newsletter of  

Kittitas Audubon,  published 

monthly except for July.  

~~~~~~~ 

Submissions from members &  

other readers are most wel-

come and encouraged! 
The editor reserves the right to edit 

for space, grammar, and/or suit-

ability.  Email text and/or photos to 

bobcat@kvalley.com or snail mail 

to Jan Demorest, Hooter Editor, 

712 E 2nd Ave, Ellensburg, WA  

98926.  Submissions need to be in   

by the 20th of the preceding month.  

KAS BOARD MEMBERS 
President – Jim Briggs  933-2231           
Vice President –  VACANT 
Secretary – Diane Bullock  968-3175 
Treasurer – Sharon Lumsden 968-3889  
Conservation – Beau Fairchild  435-602-2767  
Education – Judy Hallisey  674-6858  
Field Trips – Steve Moore  933-1179 
*Newsletter – Jan Demorest 933-1179 
*Historian – Gloria Lindstrom 925-1807 
Programs – Jeb Baldi  933-1558 
Publicity – Gerry Sorenson  968-4857 
Wildlife Habitat – Joe Meuchel 933-3011 
*Bluebird boxes – Jan Demorest 933-1179 
Past President — Gloria Baldi  933-1558 

Membership – Tuck Forsythe 925-2356 

*Christmas Bird Count – Phil Mattocks  
    962-2191 
Social/Greeter – Kay Forsythe  925-2356
     
   *NON -VOTING POSITIONS  
 

KAS Board Meetings are held at 4:30 

PM on the 1st Thursday of each 

month on the third floor of the CWU 

Science Bldg, Room 301 (above the 

elephant desk). These meetings are 

open to the public and all Audubon 

members; please come and join in the 

discussions.  Meetings adjourn by 6:00 

or 6:30, after which we all go out for a 

sociable dinner ~ NO business discus-

sion allowed! 

Future Programs  (mark your calendar!)  
 

January 16th, 2014:  Birds of the Sonoran Desert        

     presented by Cricket Webb 

 

February 20th, 2014:  Birds of Maui, presented by  

     Steve Moore and Jan Demorest 

Come forth into the light of things, 
Let Nature be your teacher.  

            ~  William Wordsworth   



First Saturday BirdWalk on November 2nd was a 

great morning “weather-wise”.  Beginning a lit-

tle dark with temperatures 45 to 50 degrees, it 

was followed by some sun, and a bit of rain with 

light wind from the northwest.  The beauty of 

the clouds mixed with the sky’s indigo back-

ground, the sun shining through rain drops 

hanging from wild rosehips, the extremely clear 

Yakima River, the sweet smells of fall, all added 

to the pleasures of our morning walk. There 

were not many people in the park, and KAS 

birders (Diane & Tom, Kay & Tuck, Annie & 

Erick, Alan, Gloria B & Jeb) were ready to spot 

birds.  Now, if one considers the number of spe-

cies, it was not a great day “bird-wise”, as we 

only counted 12 species (Dark-eyed Junco, 

Song Sparrow, Black-capped Chickadee, Downy 

Woodpecker, Belted Kingfisher, Northern 

Flicker, Black-billed Magpie, Red-tailed Hawk, 

Great Blue Heron, and a fast fly-over duck spe-

cies).  We did watch a fellow 

hook a splendid fifteen-inch 

rainbow trout, but we did not 

count that species.  Nor did we 

consider tallying the Barn Swal-

low that we could see left in a nest under the 

freeway, as we considered its cause of death.  

BirdWalks may offer unusual observations ~  

sometimes beautiful, sometimes bittersweet. 

 Please feel free to join us on December 7th.  We 

should have more birds, especially waterfowl, 

as the cooler weather adds another dimension 

to the morning walk.        

    Jeb & Gloria Baldi  

Field Trip Report & Future Adventures! Page 3 The Hooter 

The Great Backyard Bird Count is 

coming!!! 

(now global ~ everyone can participate!)  

Presidentõs Day Weekend          

Feb.15 -17, 2014  

http://www.birdcount.org  

Thanks to renewing Member!  
Martha Wyckoff   

The mission of Kittitas Audubon 

is to develop an appreciation of 

nature through education and 

conservation, with a focus on 

birds.   

Olympic BirdFest 2014 

April 4-6, 2014, Sequim, WA  

In the rain shadow of the Olympic Peninsula  discover 

birds of the coastal Pacific Northwest  

Immediately following BirdFest, join us for a three-day, 

two-night birding cruise of the San Juan Islands, April 6-

8, 2014. Contact Olympic Peninsula Audubon Society, 

360-681-4076 

Website address: www.olympicbirdfest.org        E-mail 

address: opas.birdfest.info@gmail.com               

More details coming in the New Year! 

December 15 
Twisp CBC 

996-8168 or rapakivi@methow.com 

December 16 
Cle Elum CBC 

425-301-1032 or                               

BirdMarymoor@frontier.com 

December 21 
Bridgeport CBC 

686-7651 or merdavehomenetnw.net 

December 22 

Leavenworth CBC 

393-0088 or                                 

design@thedesignranch.com 

December 28 

Chelan CBC 

682-2318 or 682-9653 

seasley@nwi.net or              

ptsnorth@flymail.net 

December 29 
Wenatchee CBC 

dstephens@wvc.edu 

January 4, 2014 
Omak/Okanogan CBC 

429-8167 

More CBC counts that need your help! 

http://www.olympicbirdfest.org/
mailto:info@olympicbirdfest.org
mailto:BirdMarymoor@frontier.com


Sometimes we are called to do the hard task of 

confronting actions or proposals that conflict 

with the conservation of natural resources we 

value. Speaking out to conserve and protect 

those resources is part of the Audubon heri-

tage. To that end, your Board has taken action 

regarding plans to significantly change the 

management direction of the lands in question. 

A Guest Letter to the Daily Record was pub-

lished November 21st, and letters to agency 

heads for DNR and WDFW have been sent.  The 

purpose of this article is to inform and to urge 

members to submit comments. 

The issue before us is the Naneum Ridge to Co-

lumbia River Recreation Plan. The area is 

bounded by the Columbia River, Kittitas/Chelan 

County Line, the Vantage Highway, and on the 

west by Colockum Road.  Something to keep in 

mind; The Quilomene-Colockum Wildlife Area 

has been designated as an Important State 

Bird Area (IBA) by Audubon Washington. An 

IBA is a specific place that is essential for sus-

taining wild bird populations in our state. 

Over a year ago, in April 2012, the Dept. of 

Natural Resources (DNR) and Dept. of Fish and 

Wildlife (WDFW) held the first public meeting 

on a planning process for developing a recrea-

tion plan (Plan) that would cover the Naneum 

State Forest and intermixed and adjacent 

WDFW lands, including the Quilomene and 

Whiskey Dick units of the L.T. Murray Wildlife 

Area east to the Columbia River and south to 

Vantage Highway, and the Colockum Wildlife 

Area to its northern boundary in Chelan 

County.  The agencies anticipate increased use 

of the area for recreation and initiated a large-

scale recreation plan. There are no developed 

facilities, but the area has been used for hiking, 

horse riding, hunting, fishing, snowmobiling, 

and driving.  There are private properties on 

the roads accessing some parts of the Plan 

where locked gates have prevented or limited 

motor vehicle access to date.  The process was 

opened by an on-line user survey which asked 

a variety of questions about use and preferred 

recreation type.  One of the questions was “If 

additional public events or commercial services 

(such as an organized race or guided service) 

were allowed, would you likely participate?”  

The majority of respondents replied “Yes”.   

A public meeting was held Oct. 23, 2013 where 

two Alternatives, D and E, and Winter D and E, 

were presented.  Both Alternatives are basically 

the same in all the kinds of recreation to be de-

veloped: motorized trails, more green dot 

roads open to driving, expanded snow parks for 

snowmobiling and skiing, campgrounds, a 

south-north multi-use trail, and a target-

shooting range off Vantage Highway in the 

Green Gate area of the Whiskey Dick unit.  

There are only slight differences in the general 

location of some of the proposed roads/trails.  

However, and most importantly, there has been 

no presentation to the public, verbally or in 

writing, how either of these Alternatives re-

flects the analyses of the cumulative impacts 

on our native bird species, some of which are 

rare or on a state sensitive or “watch” list, or 

on fragile lithosol soils, wet meadows and 

springs, on rare plants, on wildlife and habitats, 

and the impacts of the addition of more roads 

and trails in an area already covered by a high 

density of roads. 

It was planned that DNR and WDFW would be 

equal partners in the planning process; how-

ever, DNR now appears to be the lead.  An ad-

visory group of citizens representing various 

interests was selected to give input to the 

Agencies’ staffs; the result is two Plan Alterna-

tives that favor ORV motorized recreation.  At 

the core of the discussion is eliminating the 

winter closure to motor vehicles implemented 

by WDFW from Feb. 1 to April 30 in the elk 

winter range of the Whiskey Dick unit. The clo-

sure applies to motorized access only and still 

allows hiking and horse riding in the area at 

that time.  The objection to this short closure 

has become so predominant, that the priority 

for managing wildlife areas for  wildlife has been 

compromised.   Complaints were made to our 

state representatives to have a proviso at-

tached to WDFW’s budget that states that the 

WDFW “must construct a primitive road of a 

minimum of one mile in the Naneum road plan-

ning area” to replace a road closed for wildlife 

management purposes and must collaborate 

with Field and Stream Club in its placement. 

Furthermore, the WDFW is “instructed to adopt 

a plan that results in a net increase of green 

dot access roads in Kittitas County”.  This pro-

viso has the effect of dictating what WDFW can 

(Continued on page 5)  

Page 4 Hooter What YOU  should know about the Naneum Ridge to Columbia 
River Recreation Planning Area... 
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or cannot do on lands it manages.  Increased 

road mileage in the Plan area can result in push-

ing elk back onto agricultural lands, negating the 

effort to provide a winter range refuge to pre-

vent agricultural damage. 

The proposed target shooting range off Vantage 

Highway in the Green Gate area is in an area 

specially purchased for elk and sage grouse 

habitat and presently has multiple uses which 

include elk winter range, pheasant release and 

walk-in bird hunting, is currently under a grazing 

lease with a private stock raiser, and is a popular 

hiking and horse riding area.  Target shooting 

would conflict with current uses and purpose of 

this property and compromise the safety of peo-

ple and livestock.  If a conversion of use is de-

termined, a new property would have to be pur-

chased.  

The agencies have stated that SEPA (State Envi-

ronmental Policy Act) review will be conducted 

separately for each individual action at later 

dates when funding is available.  Treating each 

action separately, however, sidesteps analyses 

of the incremental impact of that action when 

added to other past, present, and reasonably 

foreseeable future actions.  The cumulative envi-

ronmental impacts  of the Alternatives should be 

analyzed for both the “direct effects”, which 

would be caused by actions that occur at the 

same time and place, and the “indirect effects”, 

which are caused by actions later in time or far-

ther removed in distance.  There are a number 

of indirect and cumulative impacts of the Alter-

natives from, among other effects, increasing 

human use in areas that were not previously ac-

cessible to human presence in the Plan Area. 

It is important to write your opinion 

promptly on the uses and conservation of the 

resources in the Plan area.  The Top Priority KAS 

recommendations/issues are: 

l) Maintain current Winter Closure to protect elk 

winter range in Whiskey Dick 

2) A need for Cumulative Impacts Analyses for 

entire Plan 

3) Minimize road mileage across planning area 

4) Green Gate area should be for horse/hiker 

recreation with no vehicle roads 

5) No target shooting range in Green Gate area.  

Purchase other land for shooting range. 

It would be helpful to copy your comments to 

our State Representatives also.  They influence 

budget decisions that direct agencies’ policies.  

The summary for the online survey, background 

information, maps of the two Alternatives pre-

sented to date, and summaries of public input 

can be found at (copy & paste in your browser):  

www.dnr.wa.gov/RecreationEducation/Topics/

RecreationPlanning/Pages/

amp_rec_naneum_rec_planning.aspx  

Two links to submit comments to DNR online: 

 Naneumridgerecplan@dnr.wa.gov    

 dana.leavitt@dnr.wa.gov  

for WDFW planners:    

 Greg.Schirato@dfw.wa.gov 

 Michael.Livingston@dfw.wa.gov 

Our State representatives:            

www.leg.wa.gov/LIC/Pages/hotline.aspx 

Sen. Janea Holmquist Newbry: 

janea.holmquistnewbry@leg.wa.gov     or 

www.leg.wa.gov/senate/senators/Pages/

holmquistnewbry.aspx 

Rep. Judy Warnick: 

judy.warnick@leg.wa.gov     or 

www.leg.wa.gov/house/representatives/Pages/

warnick.aspx 

Rep. Matt Manweller: 

matt.manweller@leg.wa.gov    or 

www.leg.wa.gov/house/representatives/Pages/

manweller.aspx 

(Continued from page 4)  

Audubon Restoration Work in the Gulf Gets 
$5 Million Boost  (from National Audubon)  

This week, the National Fish and Wildlife Founda-

tion (NFWF) and the Gulf Coast states announced 

$113 million in funding for environmental restora-

tion projects from NFWF’s Gulf Environmental 

Benefit Fund, created as part of the criminal set-

tlement between the U.S. Department of Justice, 

BP, and Transocean. The money is intended to 

restore natural resources harmed by the 2010 

Deepwater Horizon oil spill.    Of those funds, 

(Continued on page 6)  
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 BOOK SALE REPORT 

At the November meeting more 

than five boxes of books were dis-

played for the ‘taking’.  Donations 

collected totaled $128.00 and we 

ended the evening with only two 

boxes.  There is no December 

meeting so the remaining books will be offered in 

January.  Lots of interesting books remain ~ so 

bring your satchel and take home some winter 

reading!!   

The stack of “barn owl with mouse” posters are 

being used by Judy (Education chair) at Nature of 

Night. I offered most of the posters, big and little, 

to Renee Cottrell for her 4th grade class. She was 

thrilled because she offers the items 'by draw' to 

her students. They look forward to the prizes, al-

ways asking her if she 'has cleaned out a cup-

board'.  The pictures by Steve Hall are being dis-

tributed to young people, and the big posters will 

grace her classroom, and isn't that a good thing? 

     Gloria Baldi                                                                                                                                                                                       

BOOK DONATION 

Kittitas Audubon recently 

donated RARE BIRD, THE 

MYSTERY  OF THE MAR-

BLED MURRELET,  by 

Maria Mudd Ruth to the 

Ellensburg Public Library.  

If you missed the KAS 

program, or wish to know 

more about this secretive 

threatened bird, you will 

want to borrow the book. 

Because KAS programs are a shared presen-

tation with the Library, the donations of books 

are a “thank you” for the use of the Hal 

Holmes facility.  Each time we have an author 

present a natural history program, KAS pur-

chases a book for the Ellensburg Library.  Re-

cent donations have been LIFE HISTORIES OF 

CASCASDIA BUTTERFLIES (James & Nun-

nallee), and GRIZZLY WARS (Knibb).  GB 

"Maybe Christmas," he thought, "doesn't come from a store. Maybe Christmas perhaps 

means a little bit more!"  - from How The Grinch Stole Christmas by Dr. Seuss 

Would you like to find a way to get out of the òfast laneó at Christmasé the task of buying gifts for 
everyone on your listé try giving a donation in someoneõs name to a charitable organization: conserva-
tion, helping people in poverty or victims of natural disasters, animal shelters/rescues, endangered 
species, and more.  Here are a few ideas which you can easily find on the Web (and if you donõt have a 
computer, try the Public Library; your local librarian will be happy to help! 

This holiday season, make a difference for those who cannot speak for themselves, set an example for 
your loved ones, teach the kids on your list about òtrue givingó.  Please feel free to contact the editor 
if you need more information or suggestions.  And make the Grinch happy, too! 

Heifer International 
Trust for Public Lands 
 Your local Animal Shelter    
Your local Food Bank 
The Coral Reef Alliance 

Doctors Without Borders 
Mercy Corps 
American Red Cross 
Your local Audubon chapter 
National Audubon 

Forterra (local) 
Washington Trails Association 
Books for Africa 
American Bird Conservancy 
Bat Conservation International 

Audubon Florida is receiving $3.2 million to cre-

ate a comprehensive Panhandle coastal bird con-

servation program, while Audubon Mississippi will 

receive a $1.6 million grant to do coastal bird 

stewardship, and an additional $200,000 as part 

of a $2.6 million coastal stream and habitat pro-

gram that is being done in conjunction with The 

Nature Conservancy, for a total of $5 million in 

funding for Audubon projects in the Gulf. In addi-

tion, in Louisiana, $40.4 million is going toward 

a diversion project on the Mississippi River, a 

longstanding goal that begins to restore the natu-

ral flow of America’s river. 

A strong endorsement of our work along the Gulf 

Coast, this is a great new beginning.  

Gulf restoration funds  (Continued from page 5)  

http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=audubonoffloridanews.org/?p=14264&t=e8tp&e=6p&m
http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=audubonoffloridanews.org/?p=14264&t=e8tp&e=6p&m
http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=audubonoffloridanews.org/?p=14264&t=e8tp&e=6p&m
http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=www.sunherald.com/2013/11/14/5114950/deq%2Dannounces%2Dthree%2Dmulti%2Dmillion.html&t=e8tp&e=6p&m
http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=www.sunherald.com/2013/11/14/5114950/deq%2Dannounces%2Dthree%2Dmulti%2Dmillion.html&t=e8tp&e=6p&m
http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=blog.gulflive.com/mississippi%2Dpress%2Dnews/2013/11/mdeq_receives_82_million_of_an.html&t=e8tp&e=6p&m
http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=blog.gulflive.com/mississippi%2Dpress%2Dnews/2013/11/mdeq_receives_82_million_of_an.html&t=e8tp&e=6p&m
http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=blog.gulflive.com/mississippi%2Dpress%2Dnews/2013/11/gulf_states_get_first_113m_fro.html&t=e8tp&e=6p&m
http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=blog.gulflive.com/mississippi%2Dpress%2Dnews/2013/11/gulf_states_get_first_113m_fro.html&t=e8tp&e=6p&m


Page 7 Hooter 

Darling Bird Studios, ©2007 UNA  

 

Membership & other news! 

BECOME A KITTITAS AUDUBON MEMBER!!  (Or renew your membership) 

Receive The Hooter ~ help support education and conservation activities and projects! 

Two options are available: 
 

OPTION 1:  Membership in National Audubon includes a subscription to the magazine, Audubon,  membership in 
the local chapter (KAS), and KAS monthly newsletter, THE HOOTER 

____ Join as a new National Audubon member      $20  (includes KAS membership) 

____ Renew a National Audubon membership       $35 

Make check payable to: National Audubon Society   Include this form and mail to:  Membership Data Center, 
P.O. Box 420235, Palm Coast, FL 32142-0235 

Name ___________________________   Address __________________________________________ 

City _____________________________  State, ZIP _________________________________________ 

                                         Chapter Code COZY220Z 
 

OPTION 2:  Membership in only the local chapter, KAS, includes the monthly newsletter, THE HOOTER 

____ Join the local Kittitas Audubon Society (KAS) chapter              $20 

____ Renew your KAS membership                   $20 

____ Make a donation to KAS    $______   (amount) 

Make check payable to KAS and mail to:  KAS, P.O. Box 1443, Ellensburg, WA  98926 

Name ____________________________________   Phone __________________________________ 

Address __________________________________   Cell _____________________________________ 

City _____________________________________   Email ____________________________________ 

State, ZIP _________________________________   Would you like to receive The Hooter electronically? 

May we print your name in The Hooter as a new,                Yes ____      No, prefer paper edition ____ 

 renewing, or donating member?  Yes ___  No  ____ 

 

Kittitas Audubon is a 501(c)(3) non -profit educational society.  

All memberships and donations are tax -deductible to the full extent of the law.  

Membership forms are also available on our Web site: Kittitasaudubon.org.   

For membership information contact Membership Chair, Tuck Forsythe ~ forsythe@fairpoint.net 

Check out BirdKitt!! 
Get the latest news on bird sightings in Kittitas County from our very 
own regional ñBirdKittò, an online ñlistserveò for all persons inter-
ested in bird sightings in Kittitas County.  You can post your own 
sightings and sign on to have new postings sent directly to your email 
address.  

If you are not already signed up, hereôs how to do it:  send an email 

to subscribe@yahoogroups.com  .  Reply to the first email about Bird-
kitt that you receive from ñyahoogroupsò.  To unsubscribe: send email 
to birdkitt -  unsubscribe@yahoogroups.com  .  If you have difficulty, 
contact Chris Caviezel chris.caviezel@gmail.com  

This is a great resource for finding places                                 

to look for birds in the valley. 

GET òTHE 

HOOTERó ONLINE  
 

Save paper, printing, 

postage.  If you would 

prefer to receive the 

electronic version, 

send your name, mailing address, & 

email address to: 

info@kittitasaudubon.org 

At the beginning of each month, 

weõll send you an email with a quick 

link to the new Hooter. 

mailto:info@kittitasaudubon.org


Upcoming KAS Field Trips 

THANKS TO KITTITAS COUNTY BUSINESSES SUPPORTING KAS! 

Inland Internet , Roslyn, donates Internet service for our Website: http://www.kittitasaudubon.org  

Old Mill Country Store , Ellensburg  ~  Provides a discount on bird seed to KAS members  

and prints our county bird lists.  Get your bird seed here!  

Kittitas Audubon 

P.O. Box 1443 

Ellensburg WA 98926 

DECEMBER 

7th, Saturday ~ First Saturday Bird Walk, 

Irene Rinehart Park ~ Waterfowl are settling in 

on the ponds.  Bring scopes, and we’ll look for 

Hooded Mergansers and Wilson’s Snipes trying to 

stay warm and fed.   Meet at the Irene Rinehart 

riverside parking lot off of Umptanum Rd at 8 AM.  

Gloria and Jeb Baldi lead; 933-1558 for info. 

JANUARY 

4th, Saturday ~ First Saturday Bird Walk, 

Irene Rinehart Park.  Continuing a January tra-

dition: we’ll meet at Irene Rinehart parking lot at 

8 AM, head for breakfast at the Bar 14 Res-

taurant, and re-assemble afterward at 9 am, 

back at Irene Rinehart parking lot, for a 2½-

hour walk.  Winter wonderland specialties to look 

for are waterfowl on the ponds, Brown Creeper, 

dipper, and eagles.  Frosty foliage and riverside 

icicles are frequent photogenic sidelights.  Jeb & 

Gloria Baldi lead: see above 

FEBRUARY 

1st, Saturday ~ First Saturday Bird Walk, 

Irene Rinehart Park.  Meet 8 AM at Rinehart 

parking lot at the river’s edge.   Last year, Tundra 

Swans, Least Sandpipers and Dippers were found 

sheltering in our neighborhood park.  Mid-winter 

dishes up surprises in exchange for nippy noses 

and fingers.   Jeb and Gloria Baldi lead. 
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Join us on a field trip 
sometime ~ you 
never know what we 
might find!  

Vintage 
drawing 
from 1877  

Merry Christmas & A Happy New Year!!!  


